
 

ADVISORY: Relocation of Pacific International Lines (China) 

Ltd – Nanning Sub Branch - 01 Dec 2023 

1 December 2023 

 

Dear Valued Customers and Business Partners, 

 

ADVISORY: Relocation of Pacific International Lines (China) Ltd – Nanning Sub Branch 

 

Please be advised that from 1st December 2023, the office of Pacific International Lines 

(China) Ltd – Nanning Sub Branch has been relocated. 

Please see below for the new address of our Nanning office and the contact information of 

key personnel. 

 

Pacific International Lines (China) Ltd – Nanning Sub Branch 

Room 02-01, 28th Floor, Nanning China Resources Center East Office Building (Guangxi 

China Resources Building), No. 136-1 Minzu Avenue, Qingxiu District, 

Nanning City, Guangxi Zhuang Autonomous Region 

 

 

Our telephone line is +(86) 771 5389951 

Our website will remain at www.mellship.com 

 

Assistant General Manager: Alpha Huang  

Email                   : alpha.huang@nng.pilship.com 

Telephone               : +(86) 15677173339 

 

Marketing               : Ada Zhang 

Email                   : ada.zhang@nng.pilship.com 

Telephone               : +(86) 771 5592202 

 

Customer Service         : Holly Xie 

Email                   : holly.xie@nng.pilship.com 

Telephone               : +(86) 771 5384437 

 

 

http://www.mellship.com/


 

We would appreciate if you could update your records accordingly and direct all mail and 

physical correspondences to the above new address. 

 

 

 

Thank you. 

Mariana Express Lines Pte. Ltd. 

 

 


